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Steve Crow

  I would like to welcome all of you to the “NEW” PNTC News 
Letter.  The printed “Ye Old Tool Chest” was compiled by and 
had been the work of Jack Birky for 30+ years.  He compiled 
the information, edited it and had it printed.  He retired from that 
job and we have been in need of a new “News Letter Editor”  
and current news letter.  We have solicited articles, pictures, 
notices and stories from the members and Walt White has done 
a great job putting it in an online format.  A lot has happened 
since the last newsletter.  We lived through the COVID and 
some have suffered from it more than others.  We have 
weathered storms and sailed through calm waters to find 
ourselves looking forward to tomorrow. 

  The 2024 Best In The West is on the horizon and with the 
excellent help we have had, it looks to be a grand success.  It 
has been moved to Bill and Sharon Racine's place instead of 
Tacoma.  We will still have tailgating and sales, displays and a 
BBQ luncheon.  There will be awards and an auction following. 

   We will be holding an election of officers this Fall and we are in need of an Oregon Secretary and 
a club treasurer.  We have decided to hire a book keeping firm to handle the majority of the 
treasurer's duties but we must have a director/treasurer who will over see that.  We have had a 
volunteer fill in for Oregon Secretary but we are still in need of an official secretary for that position. 
Please consider what you may be able to do and add to this group.  We are fortunate to have a 
great group volunteers to help we elected officers.  There are numerous people who work behind 
the scenes that deserve credit for what they do and provide to the club. 

   We continue to grow as a club and see new members at just about every meeting.  They add their 
interests and knowledge while their volunteer work is greatly appreciated.  As some of us age out, it 
is comforting to know we have younger people willing and able to fill our shoes. 

   It is has been my pleasure to share the fun and good times we have had which I continue to enjoy 
with all of you.  Every day is a gift. That is why they call it “The Present”.Keep smiling and see you 
soon.

   PNTC President

July 18, 2024
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Scholarship Program
The scholarship program has had more applications this 
year than any year that I have been involved with—2010 I 
started as a grader with Michael Hyink.  Alas we still only 
had 6 people apply and one was not qualified. I have 
passed out fliers I have spoke to guidance counselors, and 
students, and nothing is getting more applications. I have 
been encouraged to make the application simpler but am 
disinclined to do that because I want to know all of the 
information that we ask for now. 

We don’t even get many relatives of members. I will ask this of our members, please talk up our 
program, tell your neighbors, your family, your churches, your other groups. The Application and 
Brochure are easy to find on our website “https://pntc.website/pntc-scholarship”.  Tell the 
world….PLEASE.

For those who don’t know, we are required to give scholarships! We need applications to do that, so 
tell someone to help the club stay alive!

Annamarie Schmidt 
Scholarship Chairperson

Hello All,

This year our club has been faced with many 
challenges, one of which is filling our Newsletter 
Editor position.  Publishing a newsletter is a 
requirement of our Policies, Procedures and 
Practices document and it’s a great way to share 
information on what happening in the club.  Steve 
and I are pleased to be co-sharing the position of 
Interim Newsletter Editor until we have this position 
filled.  

Our 2024 Plan is to publish two newsletters: one 
covering January-July and one covering August-
December.  We will develop a plan for 2025 that will 
get us back on track to a better publication schedule.

Please feel free to offer your feedback and 
suggestions to either Steve Crow or Walt White at 
any of the monthly meetings or send an email to Walt 
(w3Leon@hotmail.com) or Steve (sscrow@q.com).

Message from the 
Editors

North Fork Museum, La Center WA
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We will begin collecting 2025 PNTC 
Membership Dues starting at the October 
12th  monthly meeting.  The annual Dues 
remains the same as in 2024, which is 
$25.00 (Husband and wife are invited for 
a single fee.) 

Thank you,
Conrad Berthold
PNTC Treasurer

Bill Racine, Josh Schiller, Guest, Walt White Ben Weyhing, Jim Gillis

We are in the process of 
researching what is required for 
usage of an electronic payment 
method.  The security of 
membership personal data is 
very important and this must be 
understood before this payment 
method can be incorporated into 
our process.

There are ongoing 
conversations with the PayPal 
Customer Service and 
Technical Teams to understand 
the fee structure and account 
requirements for utilization by a 
501(c)3 Non-Profit organization.

If the electronic payment method is approved and 
activated, an email notice will be published to PNTC 
Membership providing updated information along with 
Q&A at the monthly meetings. 

2025 Annual Dues 

PNTC typically does not have a meeting in 
the month of December.  Last year we did 
host a Special Auction Only meeting, which  
was very successful.  The Board of Directors 
has once again approved another Special 
Auction Only Meeting for December 7, 2024 
and it will be hosted at Bill’s Barn.  There are 
no sales tables or club meetings at this 
event, just the auctions.  Further information 
will be shared as it’s developed.

December Auction 

Researching Electronic Payment
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Bill Racine and Friend

Annamarie Schmidt

Carving Tool Display

Walt White

Tim Holland, Alan AndersonPortland Meeting Demonstration

Tool Display
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Tim Gray “Plane Tune-up and Usage”

Kin Bassett, Tom Rose, Paul Rink Conrad Berthold

Don Reynolds

Display Tools
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Jan 20th

Meeting
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Feb 10th

Meeting



  

9

Feb 10th

Meeting



  

10

Mar 9th

Meeting
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Apr 6th

Meeting
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Apr 6th

Meeting
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Apr 6th

Meeting
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May 11th

Meeting
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May 11th

Meeting
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May 11th

Meeting
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Jun 8th

Meeting
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Jun 8th

Meeting
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Jun 8th

Meeting
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Jun 8th

Meeting



  

21



  

22



  

23



  

24



  

25



  

26



  

27



  

28



  

29



  

30



  

31



  

32

The June 8th Business Meeting Notes were not available at time of publishing for this 
newsletter edition.

PNTC Seattle Meeting Notes 20-Jan-24
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Monthly Meeting Locations

Alki Masonic Center
4736 40th Ave. SW, West Seattle, WA 98116

From I-5 EXIT 163 West Seattle Bridge

Stay in left lane for three miles (watch speed).  Past the West Seattle Bridge, follow the 
signs to Fauntleroy Way SW and Vashon Ferry.

Come up the hill in the LEFT lane (2nd from the right).  When the freeway ends at the 1st 
light, remain in the 2nd lane from the right, and continue straight ahead on Fauntleroy Way 
SW (DO NOT use the two left turn lanes).

Continue straight to the 5th light, and USE the two left turn lanes as Fauntleroy Way SW 
bends left, cross Alaska St. SW, continue straight.

At the end of the long block, turn right onto Edmunds St SW.  Enter the parking lot on your 
right, in the middle of the block.

Bill & Sharon Racine’s Ranch
Please see PNTC website for directions

Jerry Lane’s North Fork Museum
Please see PNTC website for directions



  

Pacific Northwest Tool Collectors
The “Tool Chest” is the official newsletter of PNTC. It is published 
three times per calendar year.  The organization is dedicated to the 
study, restoration, and collecting of old antique tools of various 
descriptions  To share the knowledge learned with others is the 
primary objective of this order.

Dues are $25.00 (USD) per calendar year.  Send dues to:

Steve Crow

3403 Steamboat Island Rd. NW

-PMB-363

Olympia, WA 98502

© Copyright Pacific Northwest Tool Collectors 2024
No commercial use may be made of the contents of this document without express written permission.

Your input on the PNTC NewsleƩer is always 
welcomed.  Our goal is to keep this document 
informaƟve, up to date and useful for the PNTC 
Membership.  We will share all feedback at our 
monthly meeƟngs. Emails can be sent to:
w3Leon@hotmail.com

Steve Crow & Walt White 
PNTC Newsletter Editors Co-Share

PNTC News Feedback

https://pntc.website/
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Walt White
2729 104th Place SE
Everett, WA 98208-4453

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED


